Gwernyfed Community Council
Minutes of Meeting held on 5th September 2017
Felindre Village Hall, Felindre
Community Councillors Present
Mr Andy Jones (Chair)

Mrs Margaret David


Mrs Cheryl Hyde


Mrs Jackie Hattingh

Mr Mike Bugler


Mr Ray Jeffries


Mr Eric Hoole


Mr David Edlin
In Attendance
Cllr James Evans, and Mrs Rachel Jones (Clerk)

1 Opening Comments

AJ welcomed everyone to the meeting.
2
Declarations of Interest

AJ and RJ declared an interest in 4VII, and RJ declared an interest in Item 5
3
Apologies

Mr Derek Price and Mr Grahame Day
4
Minutes of the meeting held on 1st August 2017
Accuracy

The minutes were accepted as accurate and were signed by AJ

Matters Arising

I
Item 4II
AJ has yet to produce the article for the website on invasive species.
II
Item 4III
AJ had passed the information regarding the noticeboard to EH.  Following a discussion regarding the type and size of noticeboard, EH undertook to speak to the Railway Line Nursery regarding a possible location and their preferences for type.
Action: EH to speak to the Railway Line Nursery

III
Item 4V
MD had provided copies of sections of the definitive map to local residents in the Felindre and Tregoyd area for them to check on the condition of local footpaths.  Members of the Community Council also took copies to cover the Glasbury and Three Cocks area.  JE undertook to see if it was possible to get an electronic copy of the map for ease of tracking the responses received.
Action: JE to contact PCC regarding the definitive map
IV
Item 4VI
It was noted that the light near the crossroads in Glasbury has been switched off, to the satisfaction of the local residents.
V
Item 4VII
It was queried which days the household waste and recycling centre would be open in Brecon, JE was able to confirm it is Monday, Tuesday, Wednesday Saturday and Sunday.  It was agreed to put this information on the website.
VI
Item 4X
JE reported that he had met with Steve Butcher of the Leisure and Recreation department and he has agreed to install an additional bin on the Bont in Glasbury.  
VII
Item 5
AJ and RJ had declared an interest in this item, but as the discussion related only to procedural issues, and not the specific application, they both remained.  JH queried the position over the UDP and the LDP and how this has allowed the unsatisfactory position whereby developers are able to exploit the lack of planning policy locally to successfully achieve planning permission for housing developments.  The LDP is currently with the Inspector and JE reported that the Planning Officers are very keen for this matter to be finalised; it is hoped that this will be by next spring at the latest.  Developers were able to use the lack of housing provision nationally, and the Welsh Assemblies position that development should be encouraged, to push through planning applications during this period with no UDP or LDP.  This is regardless of the fact that the population in Powys isn’t growing, and the same requirement for housing, as is seen in other parts of Wales, is not the case here.  A discussion was held regarding the impact this is having locally and within other Community Council areas, and it was agreed to establish the views of other Councils within the High School area, in addition to pursuing other avenues of information.
Action: AJ to contact local Community and Town Councils

DE had drafted a response to the Planning Officer on this particular application, but DE was no longer minded to send the response at this time.
VIII
Item 6(ii)
Possible dates had been received from the office of Chris Davies MP regarding a visit to the Houses of Parliament.  The Clerk will circulate a table with the dates and asked for anyone interested to indicate their availability.
Action: Clerk to send table and all to respond as appropriate

IX
Item 9(i)
The Clerk confirmed that the payment for the One Voice Wales membership had been sent.
X
Item 9(iii)
The Clerk confirmed that the payment to PAVO for the payroll service had been sent.  
XI
Item 10(iii)
It was noted that there is still parking on the pavement in Felindre

5
Planning Matters
17/15189/FUL – Construction of a two storey extension on the rear of the main building, utilising the existing single storey ancillary space – The Inkpots, Felindre, LD3 0TB 

The above application was discussed and it was agreed there was no comment 
6
Literature & Information Received
(i)
Local Business Information
This item was discussed and it was suggested that Powys County Council already hold this information within their Business Rates Departments.
Action: Clerk to respond to PCC
(ii)
Training for Volunteers
This item, and the availability of training for anyone who was interested in undertaking footpath works, was discussed.
(iii)
Vision and Wellbeing Objectives for Powys

This item was noted

7
County Councillors Report 
JE reported that as Council doesn’t sit in August, it had been a quiet month, but that there are budget seminars coming up.  He confirmed that the resurfacing of the bridge in Glasbury was in the Forward Capital Programme and undertook to raise the issue of the condition of the handrail with PCC.
Action: JE to speak to PCC regarding the handrail
8
Items for the Brecon & Radnor Express
A potential article had been discussed under Item 4VII
9
Financial Matters

(i)
Felindre Village Hall & St Peters Church Hall

The level of donation was discussed, RJ suggested the same level as last year of £750 per hall should be provided; this was voted on and agreed by majority.

Action: Clerk to send cheques to the respective halls

(ii)
Brecon Advice Centre

This item was discussed and it was agreed to bring it back to next months meeting with information on previous donations.

(iii)
Audit

The Clerk reported that the final response from the Auditors had been received.  As previously discussed they had raised the issue of the Code of Conduct (adopted at the August 2017 meeting) and that they had given an unqualified audit report with no further action required.

(iv)
Pensions Regulator

The Clerk confirmed that the requirements to register for the workplace Pension had been complied with.

(v)
Clerks Salary

The Clerks salary of £200 was agreed
10
Any Other Business

(i)
CH reported that she had received the report from Sue Fuller regarding the Definitive Map Modification Order.  The work done by the community, in particular by Sue Fuller, in pursuing this application was noted.  CH reported that the date for final determination had been moved from September to November to allow the landowner time to consider the report.
(ii)
JH queried the position of using photos that included children on the website.  It was agreed that parental consent would be required.  This related to photos of the bus stop in Felindre.  
(iii)
AJ reported that there was Japanese Knotweed growing on the side of the highway near the old vicarage in Glasbury, JE undertook to raise this with PCC.  MB reported that there was also Japanese Knotweed growing on the banks of the Tregoyd Brook, and AJ agreed to pass on the details on the Wye & Usk Foundation to MB.
Action: JE to raise with PCC

AJ to provide MB with Wye & Usk contact details

Next Meeting – 3rd October at 7:30pm in St Peters Church Hall.
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